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             Governor’s Advisory Council to the Division of Substance Abuse and Mental Health

Delaware Psychiatric Center – Springer Building, Classroom 1 & 2
Thursday, June 19, 2014 - 9:00 a.m. 
Members Present: 
Jack Akester, PhD,  Thomas Hall, James Lafferty, Jim Martin, George Meldrum, Susan Phillips, Joanna Rieger

Members Excused: 
Anthony J. Brazen, III, D.O., Dr. Helena Carter, Robert Daniels, John R. Evans, Matthew Heckles 
Members Absent:    
Andrea Guest 

Associate Members Present:    Lisa Furber, Bruce Lorenz, Charles Sygowski, Dan Hoeftman

Associate Members Excused:   

Associate Members Absent:  Florence Alberque, Lynn Fahey, Connie Hughes, Edie McCole

Interested Parties Present:  
 Kevin Huckshorn, Amy Kevis, William Mason, Marc Richman, Dave Humes, Jeff Maddox, Nancy Joseph, Glenn LeFevre,  Barbara Nolan 

	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Call to Order/Introductions
	Chairman Lafferty called the meeting to order at 9:05a.m. and welcomed everyone in attendance.  

Meeting participants were invited to introduce themselves and share their affiliation.   

	

	Review and Approval of Minutes 
	A quorum has been met to approve the minutes of May 15, 2014. 
	Minutes of May, 2014 were approved.  

	Chairman’s Report


	Chairman Lafferty stated there will not be a GAC meeting in July or August.   Chairman Lafferty also stated that the format of the summer institute will now change.  Instead of a week-long conference it will be smaller conference type of events or workshops held throughout the year.  He suggested that when GAC returns in the fall it should consider candidates for the Robert J. Burnt Humanitarian Award.  It is bestowed to elected or non-elected individuals who show exemplary service to the state.

Chairman Lafferty introduced Dave Humes of ATTACK Addiction.  This is an organization whose purpose is to create prevention programs and educate the public to end the stigma of addiction.  They have open meetings on the 2nd Tuesday of the month at the Carvel Academy in Bear, DE.  He gave an overview of some programs they are providing.   He spoke briefly about the March forum on heroin addiction and on the organization’s committee working on legislation to make NARCAN available to non-medical individuals.  Secretary Landgraf met with the board of directors of ATTACK Addiction and informed them of a website that will be separate from DHSS.  It will address specifically all addiction issues not just substance abuse.

Mr. Humes demonstrated the use of NARCAN, a needleless injection that counteracts heroin overdoses and can be administered by parents/loved ones. He gave an overview of the forum held in June at the John Dickinson High School for people seeking answers and help on heroin addiction.

•
Comments and discussion followed

	

	Director’s Report
	Director Kevin Huckshorn reported:
There will be no weeklong Summer Institute this year.  Instead there will be   four, 1 or 2-day conferences held throughout the year.  The first one is on 08/12/14 on the ASAM criteria; there will be two 1-day conferences/workshops on performance improvement and tobacco cessation.  Fliers with specific days and topics will be forthcoming.
The PROMISE 1115i wavier will allow for expanding services due to federal funding being allocated.  There is an RFP out for Intensive Outpatient Programs which will transfer some of the services to our providers.

Network of Care is finalizing changes to the data site and a public forum to launch the site is set for late July.

The Electronic Health Records project is progressing.  It was delayed due to budget constraints and should resume in July.

The peer certification test for Peer Support Specialists has been drafted and is under review with the Delaware Certification Board.

The Rick Van Story Resource Center is becoming the first health home.  It has a Psychiatric Nurse Practitioner, a pharmacy, and is in partnership with the University of Delaware. The PROMISE program will help to fund it.

DSAMH and the Department of Services for Children, Youth, and Their Families (DSCYF) submitted a grant application for the implementation of an early detection and prevention of schizophrenia program for young adults ages 12-25. The grant will launch intervention teams statewide and cost $300,000 each.  The program will go forward with or without grant funds.

Director Huckshorn introduced Dr. Marc Richman, acting TASC Director.
Dr. Richman reported the division is getting $1 million for an additional detox facility and an RFP has been released for same.  An RFP was also issued for service expansion at the current detox center.   Funding is available for an additional ACT team that will help individuals being released from corrections to transition back into the community.  It will start in New Castle County where there is the biggest need.   The Wilmington HOPE Commission will provide services from prison to re-entry.

There is going to be a second ACT Team for individuals with serious mental illness and addictions that will link to community-based providers.  
•
Comments and discussion followed

Director Huckshorn thanked Dr. Richman and announced the department is still on target with the USDOJ settlement agreement.

Mental Health First Aid training is moving along quickly.  It is being coordinated by Amy Kevis and Gail Riblett.  Amy Kevis advised there will be training at Del Tech in Dover from 09/30/14 – 11/04/14.  


	

	Access to Opioid Treatment Subcommittee
	No report given.
	

	Standing Committee Reports:
	
	     

	            Children’s Committee
	No report given due to the absence of committee representation.  
	

	            Employment Committee
	No report given due to the absence of committee representation.  

	

	            Membership Committee
	Chairman Lafferty will send notes to those member whose tenure is about to expire so they can reapply.  There are three full and six associate member vacancies.

 
	

	
Community Services Committee
	Chairman Lafferty is working on identifying a new committee chair for this position.  

	

	            DPC Advisory Committee
	No report given. 

	

	Old Business 
	None
	

	New Business
	  None
	

	Public Comment
	 Chairman Lafferty introduced Joanna, who spoke about her case management and medication issues with her downstate ACT team. To help resolve her issues she gave permission for the division to discuss her health situation with certain members of the committee. 

Chairman Lafferty also introduced a family member of a consumer, who detailed her son’s struggles with mental illness, possible exacerbation of same due to altercations with the law, and his subsequent hospitalization.  She expressed concern that she hadn’t talked to or seen her son since his recent admission to an inpatient facility.  Director Huckshorn offered assistance with same.

	     

	Meeting Adjourned 
	A motion was made that the meeting be adjourned.    Meeting was adjourned at 10:35 a.m. 
	The committee approved the adjournment.  
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